Raphael Osheroff, M.D. 5249 Duke Street Alexandria, Va. 22304

March 3, 1984

Gerald L. Klerman, MD
Professor of Psychiatry, Harvard Medical School
MASSACHUSETTS GENERAL HOSPITAL
Boston, Massachusetts #02114

Dear Dr. Klerman:

In receipt of your letter of February 15th, I certainly give you permission to use my name. I am enclosing for your review a draft I made of the description of the experience plus material derived from the treatment planning conference (the most critical document) which indicated what was in store for me and Dr. Ross' deposition which indicated the line of reasoning that the Lodge used for their "program".

I would appreciate if you would review this, as I think this represents the perspective of the facts as documented in coordination with my recall of the experience as a patient.

It would be a genuine "mitzvah" if you could emphatically state in the article that our academic experts who had the opportunity of assessing me when I was not "psychotically depressed" testified that it was their clinical judgment that I do not have a "personality disorder" and that this view was held by Dr. Joan Narad, my physician at Silver Hill, and Dr. Francis Board. In addition, Dr. Michael Spodak, a forensic psychiatrist hired by the Lodge to assess me, testified that after intensive interviewing he also did not find any evidence of a "personality disorder." I would like to be able to show this article to my older children some day, and would greatly appreciate the emphasis on this particular point.

Respectfully submitted,

Raphael J. Osheroff, M.D.

RJO:jq